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une and July were not good months 
for many neighbors because of issues 
with the City’s sewers/water mains. 

The damage incurred by residents was 
financial and emotional, and compounded 
by the multiple instances of water/sewer 
infiltration. The residents affected called 
311 to report the problem. One resident 
had a sink hole, another neighbor with 
12” of unrecognizable, smelly ick in the 
basement on 3 separate occasions.  Initiated 
by residents, a meeting was scheduled for 
August 3rd with City Council persons and 
Water Department representatives. On a 
related note, check with your household 
insurance provider regarding coverage for 
sewer water damage/back-up drain damage.

The new school year is almost here and 
Southwest High School (located at the 
southeast corner of our Homes Association 
at 65th and Wornall) will be home to over 
1,000 students this fall. There has been 
a flurry of preparation and a grass-roots 
volunteering of neighbors from surrounding 
homes associations, nearby merchants, 
churches, school board members, city 
officials and families of students. All have 
been working together to ensure a smooth 
and safe transition: from parking and 
transportation committees to mentoring 
and welcoming committees. There are over 
100 volunteers. Personally, I am on two 
of the eight committees and I have been 
impressed with the level of commitment 
and willingness to get things done.

As mentioned in previous newsletters, 
our Homes Association website is under 
construction. Board member Ryan Felton is 

leading the committee. Our goal is to have 
the site launched by the end of the year and 
have real-time updates to the home page.

Our security patrol officers want to 
remind all of us to be a “harder target” for 
crime. This means keeping garage doors 
closed, porch lights on at night, installing 
motion detector lighting, trimming back 
hedges/shrubs around windows, and not 
leaving valuables in your car.  I recently 
heard about an important crime stopping 
situation. Because a resident let his neighbors 
know that he was out of town, the attentive 
neighbors noticed suspicious persons at the 
house and called 911. Sure enough, a crime 
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was prevented. Be neighborly!
Please keep your Block Captain updated 

with your email and phone number(s).  
Block Captains serve an important role and 
they help keep all of us connected.

Enjoy the summer.

 
Gina Valentino
(816) 444-5439 

Neighbor’s Perspective:
Recent Sewer Issues

Save the Date

Sunday, Deceber 5, 2010
Greenway Fields Annual 

Holiday Gathering
 5-7 p.m.

At the home  
of Sam & Julie Meers

601 W. 63rd Street

Neighborhood 
Events

✯ ✯ ✯

As most of you know, this has been the summer to forget—a short Spring, a wet July, 
and extreme heat in August.

On the days of June 14, July 11, and July 19 Kansas City residents experienced heavy 
rains. Over twenty Greenway Fields residents also experienced raw sewage back-up in their 
basements. If you walk outside I’m sure you have noticed the City’s Water Department 
trucks, as they have become a permanent fixture along Pennsylvania and Valley Streets.

After many complaints from Greenway Fields residents, a meeting was set-up with Kansas 
City Water Department, Jan Marcason and Beth Gottstein, our 4th District Council people 
and Greenway Fields residents. All parties involved were allowed to express their opinions 
and frustrations. Communication lines between the Water Department and Greenway Field 
residents have become more transparent and open. Our 4th District council people are 
keeping the Greenway Fields residents informed as to the City’s plans for replacing the old 
tile sewer pipes in phase 3B.

We all realize that we are dealing with 80 year old pipes, but basic city services are also 
expected. More information will be forthcoming in upcoming newsletters.

Tom O’Connor, Block Captain for 600 block of Greenway Terrace
tfoii@yahoo.com

HOMES OF THE MONTH July and August 2010

Contact Your Block Captain!
The best way to stay connected to important neighborhood issues is 
through your Block Captain. The Board had a meeting with Block 
Captains last week to provide updates, strengthen communication, 
and learn about concerns. If you don’t know who your Block 
Captain is, ask board member Wendy Trainor.

Brian Hedgpeth & Clem Helmstetter 6430 Wornall Terrace
Al & Sandra Mauro 6415 Jefferson Street (right) 
If you are a future recipient, please call or email Wendy or Barbara 
with the news. We would like to keep track of the sign and  
photograph your home for the quarterly newsletter.

Celebrating Our  
Unique Community

HOME OF THE  
MONTH June 2010

Bob & Valerie  
McClellan
601 W. Meyer Blvd.



S U M M I T 
   A R C H I T E C T U R E

Call for a free home consultation 
816-210-4104

Mary Deacy, AIA, LEED AP

Jennifer Martin 

www.summitarchitecture.com 

a Brookside neighborhood business 

 specializing in the sustainable 
design of remodels and additions 

to existing homes including   
kitchens and bathrooms 

R. Joseph Groebl

Financial Advisor
Financial Planning Specialist

V Wealth management llc
6800 College Blvd., Suite 200 Overland Park, KS 66211

Office: (913) 827-4600 • Direct: (913) 827-4610
Fax: (913) 827-4630 • Cell: (816) 419-1230

joseph.groebl@vwealthllc.com

“We are a local financial firm that offers service with respect.”

1035 E. 23rd Avenue
N. Kansas City, MO 64116

816 221-9981 • Fax 816 221-5597
chimneytech@linkcity.org

Call Laura for a quote

CHIMNEY TECH

Family. Many definitions,  
many types, one Doctor for your  

family, for life.

VOTED BEST FAMILY DOCTOR  
OF SOUTHLAND

Brookside Family Medicine

7130 Wornall Rd. Kansas City, MO
(816) 523-9355

for the sixth time!

12 west 63rd Street
Kansas City, Mo 64113

(816) 361-8841

Brookside’s original 
neighborhood bar 

and grille

Incredible daily 
homemade

food specials!

Over 150 beers from 
around the world

www.charliehoopers.com

Summer Picnic

Live music for 
your next party 
or event.
Jazz, Samba, Blues, 
French, Celtic 
from one of 
Kansas City’s 
premier vocalists...

Cynthia van Roden

816 210-3036

4th of July Popsicle Parade

NEIGHBORHOOD SCRAPBOOK

Contact a Board Member  
to place an advertisement in the 

Winter Newsletter

children’s

“We wanted them to be 
attractive and distinctive, 
and we couldn’t figure out 
how to tie-dye ‘em.” This, 

and other interesting factoids, can be 
found at the rippleglasskc.com website. 
For example, did you know that during 
2009 Kansas Citians threw away 150 
million pounds of perfectly good glass? 
The folks at Boulevard finally got tired 
of being part of the problem. So, with 
the support of local companies and 
community organizations, they came up 
with a solution—Ripple Glass.

Ripple has constructed a state-of-
the-art processing plant here in KC, 
and placed dedicated glass recycling 
containers throughout the metro area.
Best of all, they’ve found a local 
customer that will convert the recycled 
glass into fiberglass insulation, saving 
enormous amounts of energy and 
dramatically lowering emissions while 
producing a product that saves still more 
energy. It’s a great way to close the loop, 
protect the environment, support local 
businesses and even make homes more 
energy efficient. But it will only work 
with our help, if we get involved. Let’s 
all do the right thing and give glass a 
second chance.
Our nearest Ripple recycling 
containers are located at:
• Berbiglia’s Liquors, 
   21 W. 63rd Street
• Andre’s staff parking lot,  
   51st & Main
• Rockhurst University,  
   54th & Troost

Why are Ripple 
Glass bins purple?
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